MINUTES OF AWJFC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD BY ZOOM

8th July 2021


6.1 Chairmans Report

The Chairman reported that yet again it has been extremely hard to run smoothly a Junior football club with lock downs forcing a stop start season.  He would therefore like to thank the committee and coaches for their help and understanding.  He made a special mention about Maxine Townsend on how she’s taken over the role of Welfare Officer which he considers to be the most important job in the club.

The chairman went on to say that the league has reported bad behaviour by coaches and parents at matches but was very quick to point out that Ashurst Wood has not been involved in this and maintains its good reputation and would like this to carry on for the forthcoming season.

The chairman would like to thank the council for allowing us to extend the season so that most teams could play all their league matches and play friendlies.  He hoped that this has helped the children’s physical and mental health through these troubled times.

It was decided that for existing members there would be a considerable discount for next season and to keep the fees the same as last year for any new members.

He would like to congratulate the U12s and the U15s Falcons for winning their leagues.

6.2 Vote Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were proposed by Paul Newman and seconded by Nick Hollamby 

6.3. Election of Officers

The Chairman asked for a show of hands to re-elect the present committee and it was carried unanimously.

6.4. Treasurers report

This has been another disappointing year for everyone with the lockdowns and some leagues then cancelling or cutting fixtures, and this is reflected in this year’s accounts again.   This meant that we had lower than expected referee fees with fewer matches, we had less 3G hire costs and teams did not spend as much of their budgets as they would have done which is reflected in the very low kit and equipment spend and many teams have plenty of money left in their budgets to spend for the coming season.  These considerable reductions of expenses have meant the club has increased its reserves by nearly £6k, so the club continues in a financially healthy position going forwards.
For the 21-22 season there is therefore no increase in fees and existing members are getting a reduced rate fee although the expected costs for the new season are expected to increase further again for the new season.  We therefore expect to run at a loss this season spending some of our reserves and as already mentioned teams have unused budgets brought forward to spend on top of their new budgets, fees will then be reviewed again the following season.
If anyone would like to see a copy of the accounts please contact the chairman.



6.5	Child Welfare Report

All has been going well this year with welfare, no incidents to report. 
I’ve attended a couple of online trainings during lockdown to keep updated  with dbs and welfare. We now have a new system which should be easier for coaches. It’s all set up and been running from October. 
Ive had a good response since putting out my message on coaches watsapp, therefore I’ve  been busy completing dbs! 

We are up to date as a club with dbs and courses. 

I have asked FA education if there’s a better system for courses being paid for, so coaches don’t have to pay then claim back as some of the course are expensive. Also for me, as I have to pay for the coaches dbs and remember to claim and check it’s been paid!! 

Unfortunately it can’t be resolved atm but they’re looking into it.


6.6	Vacant positions for the committee

The Chairman stated that, as usual, we are still looking for volunteers for the committee.

6.7  Any Other Business

Paul Newman asked about the possibility of having a screen in the rec to watch the euro cup finals but it was pointed out that it was not possible for a number of reasons, we would need council and parish council  permission, an entertainment license and that parking and the number of people descending upon the village would be unacceptable and on top of that, at the moment due to covid restrictions it would be illegal.  However, it was agreed that we would ask John Belsey our local councillor if it would be a good idea for the council to maybe arrange for this at East Court for the World Cup next year if England qualify.

Kevin Maxey has suggested that we have an emergency action plan for each of our venues.

Richard Locke suggested that we outline exactly what would be required as a job description for any potential new committee member.  He also said that he would update the website if coaches could send him photos of their teams and sponsors.

Steve Moore reported that the goals had not been taken down at the rec and John Pears which has resulted in the goal mouths not being allowed to recover ready for next season as children, understandably, are still using them.  Lesley said that she would get in touch with the council.








